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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

Order Instituting Rulemaking to Implement the 
Commission's Procurement Incentive Framework and 
to Examine the Integration of Greenhouse Gas 
Emissions Standards into Procurement Policies. 

REPLY COMMENTS OF THE WESTERN POWER TRADING FORUM 
ON ALLOWANCE ALLOCATION ISSUES 

I. Introduction 

In accordance with the direction provided in the October 15th, 2007, Administrative 

Law Judge's Ruling under Rulemaking 06-04-009, the Western Power Trading Forum 

("WPTF") respectllly submits the following reply comments regarding distribution of 

allowances under a greenhouse gas (GHG) emission trading program for the electricity sector. 

WPTF notes that many Parties to this proceeding, notably the investor-owned utilizes 

and environmental and public interests organizations, advocate 111 auction of allowances 

under a first-seller cap and trade system, with auction revenue to be distributed to load- 

serving entities. Further, Pacific Gas and Electric and Southern California Edison support 

allocation of allowances directly to LSEs for subsequent sale to first-sellers. WPTF has 

substantive concerns with these recommendations: 

o An initial 100% auction of allowances under a first seller approach would 

create unreasonable economic harm for generators and the potential for 

stranded costs. WPTF advocates administrative allocation as the principle 




















